MEETING MINUTES
COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING

APRIL 10, 2008

TOWN HALL CONFRENCE ROOM B

Members Present:
Attendees:
Jean Connaughton, Chair of CEDA

Sandra Besse

Meg Kistin

Rudy Santos

Also Present:
Marilyn Whalley, CEDA Director

Steven Kelleher, Cecil Group Architect

M. Jane Donahue, Selectman

Bruce Packard, Builder

Eileen Wicklund

 Jean Connaughton called the Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

New CEDA Member:

Eileen Wicklund, presently of WHOI, submitted an application to become a new CEDA Member and was interviewed.  She said that she is currently involved with a non-profit group called Open Cape; a project working to network the entire Cape with wireless Internet capabilities.       All members welcomed Eileen and indicated their appreciation that she was stepping forward to volunteer.  

M. Whalley and J. Connaughton gave an overview of CEDA. 
Financial Report:

M. Whalley reviewed FY09 Budget, explaining that as of July 1, 2008 there will be approximately four open grants.   She reviewed how program income is handled in reference to reconciling with the Town’s ledger and explained how program income money, as defined by DHCD on a national objective, is used to serve low-income families or to remove a blighting influence.  Any eligible program we want to fund with program income monies must first be approved and then layered onto an open grant where it is then put onto the State’s accounting system.   She then went onto review each of the grant’s components.

( 
The Heads Up Grant for the affordable units at 361 Main Street has been approved for $560,000.00.  

( 
Under the ’06 Grant, the need for the GATRA Bus Pass program and the Dial-a-Ride program overestimated.  However, as there is still a need for the bus programs, we will keep them open as long as possible, in lieu of putting the monies elsewhere.

(  
Under the ’07 Grant there is $433,000.00 left.  

(  
Under program income, $120,000.00 is expected as of July 1st.  

(  
Under Septic there is $137,000.00, with approximately $83,000.00 remaining as of July 1st.  An additional $200,000.00 will be advocated from the Water Pollution Abatement Trust.

(
Raising monies for plantings at the Oak Grove School was discussed.   

(
Discussion is needed on what to do with the vacant building at 2438 Cranberry Highway.  

I195 Visitor’s Center:

With regard to the I195 Visitor’s Center, a meeting was held with a consultant hired by the Commissioner of Mass Highway to do a Strategic Plan for all of the Massachusetts Highway Tourist Centers.  They are looking long-term to determine how many are needed, etc.  After having reviewed several different scenarios, M. Whalley suggested that we take a look at allowing the Chamber or some other entity run the Center in the future as it very time consuming and takes time away from other economic development activities.  

Sign & Façade:

The Sign & Façade of the Grant component was explained.  Both business and property owners were sent notification on the Sign & Façade program.  Applications will be taken for 45 days from April 15 – May 30th. Once returned they will be reviewed by the Downtown Advisory Committee who will work with the owner and the architect to come up with a design.  

As this is Grant funded, we need to prioritize the applications by the highest impact once renovated, either through their blighting influence being very high, or in that the buildings were in very poor condition, or if they want to do something on Merchants Way.  

In the budget, M. Whalley has suggested placing an additional $100,000.00 of program income monies in the Sign & Façade Program if it happens that there is a high demand for this service.  

Steve Kelliher of Kelliher Architects, the design group hired to provide services to property owners in Downtown Wareham, gave a presentation to CEDA on their ideas for renovating the facades of the buildings in Downtown Wareham.  M. Whalley stated that use of the previous Design Guidelines would be encouraged.

M. Whalley stated that the Downtown Improvement Plan, recently completed by The Cecil Group, points out that there are many curb cuts that prevent walking down Main Street’s sidewalks safely and recommends improvements in the infrastructure by narrowing the sidewalks in some areas.  Likewise, zoning changes in making the area more “permit-friendly” was suggested, as well as a lack of trees on the sidewalks.  The Downtown presentation will be held Wednesday, April 9.

Sign and Façade Construction projects should be finished by December 31st, 2008.   

Motions:

A Motion was made to have Sandra Besse serve as Clerk for the CEDA Board by Rudy Santos and seconded by Meg Kistin.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

A Motion was made to accept the March 17, 2008 Public Hearing Meeting Minutes by Sandra Besse and seconded by Rudy Santos.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

A Motion was made to accept the March 17, 2008 Meeting Minutes by Sandra Besse and seconded by Rudy Santos.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

Meetings:

M. Whalley pointed out the need to schedule another CEDA Meeting with the Board of Selectmen to make the Downtown presentation and the Economic Development Strategy. 

A Workshop on Workforce Training Grants has been scheduled the morning 8:30 – 10:30 a.m. for June 3, 2008 at the Town Hall.  A database is being prepared of all commercial and business properties comprised from data received from the Assessor’s Office.  The goal is to get enough businesses to attend the meeting to discuss the availability of Workforce Training grant monies available to them. 

The Mass Housing Partnership has scheduled a workshop, hosted by our local CPA Committee on the use of CPC funding for Affordable Housing on May 29th at the Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. 

A Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion accepted and seconded.  

Next Meeting date:  Monday, May 5, 2008 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned. 

Minutes approved on _________________________________________________

 Submitted by _______________________________________________________

